

MARIN COUNTY CULTURAL SERVICES COMMISSION

Marin Center, San Rafael, California
Minutes of Meeting of Wednesday, September 28, 2016
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Maika Llorens Gulati 






Susan Matthews







Bill Schwartz 
CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Boro called the meeting to order at 1:33 pm.
REVIEW AGENDA:
Bartolini moved, Cope seconded, and the agenda for September 28, 2016 was approved.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Chair Boro moved, Cope seconded and the minutes of the July 27, 2016 meeting were approved. 
SUPERINTENDENT MARY JANE BURKE / SCHOOLS RULE:

· Mary Jane Burke, Superintendent of Schools, Marin County Office of Education was in attendance to express appreciation for the four years of partnership between the Cultural Commission, the Marin Center and the SchoolsRule Foundation.  Burke stated the proceeds generated from the SchoolsRule fundraiser dinner equate to the single largest donation each year for Marin County Schools.  Representatives from multiple organizations (including Bill Lampl of Kiddo! / Mill Valley Schools Community Foundation, Robin Garrity of Can Do Education Foundation, Maika Llorens Gulati formerly of The Head’s Up! Foundation, currently a San Rafael School Board Member and Susan Matthews of School Fuel) were present to speak of the impact SchoolsRule has on their programming and express gratitude for the efforts made by the Commission and Marin Center’s involvement.  As a token of appreciation, Burke distributed SchoolsRule visors and acknowledged the efforts made by Director Gabriella Calicchio, Charlie Barboni and Marin Center Staff.  
· Commissioner Klock, a parent of children who attend San Rafael Schools as well as a board member, expressed her gratitude to Mary Jane Burke for all her efforts.  Klock noted the amazing opportunity that the annual SchoolsRule fundraiser offers for the community to come together for a common goal.  Chair Boro stated Mary Jane Burke has created a legacy through her work and commitment to the M.C.O.E.  Burke stated it is the Marin community as a whole that recognizes SchoolsRule collaboration as the right thing to do.
BILL SCHWARTZ / FRANK LLOYD WRIGHT CONSERVANCY:
· Architect Bill Schwartz is a long term associate with the Frank Lloyd Wright Building Conservancy which works to save and preserve the remaining structures designed by architect Frank Lloyd Wright.  Schwartz and Marketing Director Libby Garrison addressed the Commission about the upcoming Conservancy conference in November, and invited the Commissioners to take part in greeting and hosting the attendees during their tour of the Marin County Civic Center building.  
· The Marin County Civic Center is one of ten structures designed by Frank Lloyd Wright nominated to become a UNESCO World Heritage site.  Schwartz noted he is optimistic that the Civic Center is still being considered for this honor.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
UPCOMING MARIN CENTER EVENTS:

· Director Calicchio announced that there are many events taking place throughout the fall season at Marin Center – including the recent Clif Bar Cykel Scramble event which was very successful, Bob Weir (Another Planet Entertainment), Ringo Starr (Goldenvoice Entertainment) and Brian Copeland.
· Director noted plans to build relationships with larger promoters are in process.
· Bartenders Unlimited has been chosen as the new in-house concessionaire for Marin Center. 
MARIN CENTER EXHIBITION PROGRAM:

· Director Calicchio reported the walls of the Exhibit Hall entry space have been repainted, and a new permanent hanging system will be installed in October.  The unveiling of the newly appointed Bartolini Gallery will be on November 2 in conjunction with the opening of the Marin Photo Club show Inspired Images: In the Eye of the Photographer.  
· The Redwood Foyer Gallery currently has on display an exhibit entitled Beyond Abstract.
· Currently showcased in the Civic Center Galleries is a photography exhibit featuring work by challenged teens from the non-profit organization Opening the World.  The project was supported by the Parks Department.
HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE:

· Inspired by the success of the Green Room Gallery at the Marin County Fair, Marketing Director Libby Garrison and Marin County Fair Manager Charlie Barboni are collaborating to produce the first annual Holiday Boutique featuring crafts and art from over 28 artists.  The gallery will be open from December 1 – 4, from 11am – 8pm.  Multi-faceted marketing is planned to promote the boutique. 
· Commissioner Bornstein was enthusiastic about the gallery, expressing it is a step toward Director Calicchio’s plans of developing Marin Center campus as the artistic hub in the community.
· Commissioner Bush inquired about the selection process of the artists.  Barboni stated artists are invited to participate based on variety of art, style and price points.
2016 FAIR WRAP UP:
· Competitive Exhibits Report
Marin County Fair Manager Charlie Barboni reported the following:
· Over 7,000 exhibitors entered the 2016 Marin County Fair, with 13,920 entries.

· More than 2,000 entries were submitted by Marin Schools.

· The projected revenue from entry fees for the 2016 Fair was $47,000 – the total was $52,313.50.

· Exhibit Department cash sponsorships totaled $16,220, surpassing the 2015 total of $10,800.

· Plans for 2017 Fair include pursuing new sponsorships by adult artists to support the junior art show.
· Special contests participation was very popular and resulted in a record number of entries.
· Barboni reported on a variety of agricultural contests, and pointed out multiple examples of participation spanning generations.  Bartolini suggested that this   element be showcased in some way at the 2017 Fair.

· The 2016 Marin County Fair Fine Art / Photography show was very full and included a wide variety of outstanding works.  The ‘Marvelous Marin’ themed special category for art and photography was very popular.  Sales for the show totaled over $46,000, the most in the show’s history.
· New coordinators for the Winemaking and Homebrew contests facilitated great success and resulted in twice the number of entrants as 2015.
· Commissioner Bartolini congratulated Barboni for all his efforts.
· Revolutionary Green Waste Division Report
Director Calicchio reported that waste diversion remains at an impressive 94%.  Potential for even higher diversion rates for 2017 is being explored, including possible utilization of bamboo utensils, and potentially prohibiting sales of plastic water bottles.
WESTERN FAIRS CONVENTION:
The WFA Convention will be held January 15 – 18 in Reno, NV.
2017 FAIR UPDATE:
· Let the Fun Shine In! has been chosen for the theme of the 2017 Marin County Fair in correlation with the 50th Anniversary of the Summer of Love.
· The first drafts of the creative will be reviewed in October 2016.  

· Barboni reported there will be multiple Summer of Love themed contests planned.

· The percentage of sales the Marin County Fair food vendors pay to the fair has stood at 22%.  Since the average at other fairs is 25%, Director Calicchio announced we will be implementing a 1% increase annually over the next three years to meet this average.
· Commissioner Rose reported she and Libby Garrison attended a committee meeting for bay area groups promoting celebrations and events for the 50th Anniversary of the Summer of Love.  A variety of activities are being proposed at this time, and should enhance the marketing of the Marin County Fair.
ADJOURN:
Bartolini moved that the meeting be adjourned; Boro seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 
3:05 pm.
The next Commission meeting will take place on Tuesday, October 25, 2016 in the Friends of Marin Center Conference Room, starting at 1:30 pm.
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Gabriella C. Calicchio, Director
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